






The All India Muslim Personal Law Board is fighting the Hijāb issues with all its might. Muslims 
should not be influenced by negative propaganda. 

 
(General Secretary Board) 

 
New Delhi: March 31 
 

The hijāb is an essential part of sharīʿa, it is compulsory (wājib) for every Muslim woman to cover 

her hair, and violating it is a great sin. These opinions were expressed by the General Secretary 

of the All India Muslim Personal Law Board, Hazrat Maulana Khalid Saifullah Rahmani Sahab, in 

his press statement. He stated that as soon as this issue arose in several educational institutions 

in Karnataka,the Board took immediate notice and contacted the local responsible parties, the 

leaders of organizations, and the esteemed members of the Board of Karnataka. They viewed 

that the matter would be resolved at the local level and they won’t let it become a national issue, 

and they did their best but were unfortunately unsuccessful. Then, due to the anti-Muslim attitudes 

of the BJP government in Karnataka, the issue spread throughout the nation. The Board was in 

consistent contact with Muslims and legislators who were parties in the lawsuit, provided them 

with arguments from legal and sharīʿa perspectives. The legal committee's Convenor debated 

effectively, but the High Court ruled that the requirements of justice could not be met. Non-Muslim 

intellectuals and legislators accepted this fact and declared it [hijāb] to be against the country's 

constitution and the democratic traditions of the nation. Now, there was no other way but to 

approach the Supreme Court so that this situation can be dealt with within the ambit of the law. 

Therefore, the Board has petitioned the Supreme Court against this decision and is trying its best 

to fight the case with the help of better lawyers. Sectarian forces are trying to create 

misconceptions among various community organizations, in which some members of the 

organizations become instrumentalized knowingly or unknowingly. Thus, at this time some 

attempts are being made by some sects to create false propaganda against the Board and are 

creating an impression that the Board is a mute spectator on this issue. Muslims should not fall 

prey to this propaganda at all.  Allow the custom of hijāb in Muslim society, focus on training the 



new generation, create more girls' schools, treat education as a form of service rather than as a 

trade, and pray for success in litigation. If you continue to abide by the sharīʿa, no power can 

snatch your identity from you.  


